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L o w e r  M o u t e r e  S c h o o l                    T o  b e  t h e  b e s t  t h a t  w e  c a n  b e !  

Kia ora to families and friends of Lower Moutere School –      3 May 2024 

 

Welcome to term 2 at Lower Moutere! It is great to see everyone around the school again, catch up on holiday escapades 

and see friends reuniting again! 

A very special welcome is extended to Sue Strawbridge who is teaching in Room 5. Sue has come to us from Henley 

School and we feel incredibly lucky to have her on staff. Sue is enjoying the beauty of our smaller school and all the great 

opportunities that we offer at our school and all we have here. Sue – thanks for joining Lower Moutere and we look 

forward to learning more about you as time goes on! 

 

The sandpit continues to be a real hit and with thanks to Casey Fordyce and Stu, we now have a 

handpump on the side of the sandpit too! Both the pump and some arms are getting a good 

work out – it9s magic seeing so many students from across the school enjoying making rivers and 

dams & and yes, getting a bit mucky! That9s the great thing about where we live and what kids 
love doing the most! 

 

This term& our focus for our learning will be based around Planet Earth and beyond & 
space, constellations and all the wonders of what is above us! This will support our 

writing programmes and also art. The culmination of course will be Matariki and we are 

already making plans for what our event will be! Watch this space! 

In PE, the local Cross Country champs features later this term, so we are already well underway with preparations for this.  

Well done to our students who are preparing themselves with good footwear and a determination to 8be the best that I 
can be9 when practicing. 
 

Our schools values focus this term is .. 

Respecting the world that is around us … 
So what does this mean?? It involves recognising the interconnectedness of all living beings and ecosystems, 

understanding our impact on the planet, and taking responsible actions to preserve and protect it for future generations. 
Respecting the world around us, we demonstrate gratitude for the resources and beauty it provides while fostering a 

harmonious relationship between people and nature. 

 

 

 

 

With the cooler terms upon us, it is time to remind ourselves of the school uniform for the winter season. 

Students wear a school fleece (we have many spares at school), the school shirt (available from Whitwells) and either 

BLACK shorts or fleecey pants. If students are needing to wear a thermal, it can be either BLACK or DARK BLUE. 

Students can of course wear a jacket to school for extra warmth during breaks etc. 

 

 

A big THANKS to the seniors who have offered to run Breakfast Club for our school, on 

Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students are enjoying tinned fruit with WeetBix and milk & and are 
welcome to bring their toothbrushes to school too! Thanks to Sanitarium and Fonterra who 

provide this to us for free! 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to the students from Rooms 9 and 10 who have been selected to travel to NMIT 

next Friday for the Evolocity programme. The nine students attending will work through a series of 

design activities that will get students thinking about building and running electric vehicles – both 

there then back at school. This is a great learning experience for our students and one which will  

really STRETCH some thinking!! 
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We have bit of a national champ! 

Well done Kase Shuttleworth who has recently competed in the National 

champs for Motocross. Getting a close and well earnt 4th place is certainly an 

achievement to be proud of! Well done Kase!  

 

And speaking of champs, we look forward to Bentley showing off his skills 

this coming TUESDAY at 1.30. Bentley races at the local Drag races and is 

one of the youngest racers locally. He will bring his car into school after the 

Tuesday lunch break .. we look forward to seeing this talent being demonstrated! 

 

 

During Term 2 we are planning to run the Reading Together workshop programme for 

parents.  We all know how very important reading is for children to succeed.  One of the things 

that really helps children to become good readers is support from home.  Research has shown 

many benefits to participants including giving parents confidence in helping their children read 

at home and contributing to students effectively engaging in learning across the curriculum. 

 

If you are interested in attending the Reading Together workshops at school please contact Kylie Matthewson  

kmatthewson@lowermoutere.school.nz.  These dates for these workshops are: 

• Workshop 1, 2 & 3 at 1.30pm - 3.00pm Thursday 16th May 2024 

• Workshop 4 at 3.30pm Thursday 6th June 2024 

 

COLDS and FLUS&.yes it9s that time of the year when colds and flus come out to play! Have a read of the information 
below to determine – does my child have a cold or do they have the flu? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week has seen a number of visitors to the school. Each time they go to leave, they comment on the friendliness of 

the students, their manners and the overall welcoming feel of the school. Our school is a reflection of the community and 

our collective aspirations for our students and our school. A congratulations to our students for the way in which they 

conduct themselves on a day-to-day basis at school. It9s not uncommon to hear from a child, <have a nice day= or 8You9re 
welcome=.  As a parent community, you can be very proud! 

 

FINALLY – to all our magic mums out there – have a great Mother9s Day on Sunday 12th! 

 

Thanks for your support for Lower Moutere School!  

Chris Bascand (JP)  

Principal 
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Absentee Messages - Please notify the school of your child’s absence before the start of school each day.  
Please note: When texting the school cellphone please include your name, so that we know who the 
message is from, as we do not have contacts stored on this phone. 
Ph: 03 526 7775 or Txt: 027 339 8801 
Please provide the following details:  Your child9s name, room number and reason for absence – thanks! 

 

  

              Upcoming Events 
Reading Together programme Thursday 16 May Room 3  

Board meeting Thursday 23 May Staffroom  

LMS Cross Country Thursday 30 May LMS hall carpark  

Kings Birthday Monday 3 June  School closed 

TEACHER ONLY DAY TUESDAY 4 JUNE  All schools closed– Motueka district 

Reading Together programme Thursday 6 June Room 3  

District Cross Country champs Friday 7 June  Rabbit Island  

Bike Safety week Mon 10 – Fri 14 June  Years 5- 8 

Dental van arrives Friday 14 June   

Board meeting Thursday 20 June Staffroom  

Matariki celebration Thursday 27 June  School grounds 6am breakfast & celebration 

Matariki public holiday Friday 28 June  School closed 

Dental van leaves Friday 5 July   

Last day term 2 Friday 5 July   

First day term 3 Monday 22 July  Welcome back! 

 
The end of year celebration and farewell to Year 8 students will be Wednesday 11 December. 

The last FULL day of school is Thursday 12 December. 

 

 
 
 



   

 
 
 

 
 



   

 
 

 



   

 
 
 

 



   

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



   

 
 

 

 


